

Agenda CITY OF BROOKINGS

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING

Council Chamber 898 Elk Drive October 20, 2005 7:00 p.m.

- I. CALL TO ORDER
- III. ROLL CALL
- III. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
- IV. INTRODUCTION of NEW COMMISSIONERS
- V. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
 - A. Minutes of September 22, 2005
- VI. PUBLIC APPEARANCES
- VII. STAFF ANNOUNCEMENTS/CONCERNS/FOLLOWUPS
 - A. Financial Report
 - B. Public Works Director
 - C. Other
- VIII. COMMISSIONERS COMMENTS
- IX. ADJOURNMENT

MINUTES BROOKINGS PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION City of Brookings 898 Elk Drive, Brookings September 22, 2005

Call to Order

Chair Farmer called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. followed by the pledge of allegiance.

Roll Call

Commissioners present: Frances Hartmann, Tony Parrish, and Chair Daryn Farmer.

Commissioners absent: Haley Farr, and April Gothard.

Staff Present: Don Wilcox, Director of Public Works; Dave Lentz, Parks Supervisor for Public Works, and Community Development Secretary Cathie Mahon.

Councilor Liaison: Councilor Liaison Jan Willms.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Without a quorum, the minutes for June 23, 2005 could not be put to a vote of approval.

INTRODUCTION OF PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR

Chair Farmer introduced Don Wilcox, the recently hired Director of Public Works. Director Wilcox stated although he has been on board only a few weeks, he did tour our parks and found the park system phenomenal. The Commissioners welcomed him and look forward to his input at meetings.

PUBLIC APPEARANCES:

Bob Brown, president of the Azalea Foundation stated he was at the meeting to discuss a proposal. He distributed a lay-out of Azalea Park and discussed a bench project. Their idea is for individuals and/or businesses to make a donation to the Foundation by purchasing one of the benches. Mr. Brown distributed a print-out to illustrate the type of bench the foundation has in mind. He added there would be no cost to the City since the Foundation members could easily install and anchor them with a little cement. Brown referred to the sheet of the lay-out of the park, noting the "x's" marked are locations suggested for bench placement.

Mr. Brown answered questions from the Commission. The purchaser of the bench could decide to have either a plaque or engraved lettering. The lettering is more expensive but concern about vandalism was expressed. The bench project is two-fold; the donation would help the Foundation raise money, and the benches would be an asset to the park.

Chair Farmer expressed immediate interest in purchasing a bench for his business. Mr. Brown said the plan is to purchase 8 or 9 benches, if those are sold, more would be purchased. Commissioner Hartmann thought the bench project was a great idea, would lead to harmony in the park plus be a place for people to rest and enjoy the park.

Mr. Brown was invited to return for the October meeting when a quorum would be present to vote on the proposal. The three members present all favored the proposal and thanked Mr. Brown for his presentation.

COMMISSIONERS and AUDIENCE COMMENTS:

Chair Farmer mentioned the painting project at Easy Manor Park. He stated it is a good example citizen involvement in the community. Linda Schreiber moved into the area and drew attention to a problem, had the Commission look at the solution and following through. He commended all commissioners who participated in the work party. It was suggested that Chair Farmer write a thank-you to Linda Schreiber as her entire family worked on the clean-up project at the park.

Chair Farmer asked Parks Supervisor Lentz if there was any plan for grassing Bud Cross Park. The park shows wear and tear due to all the sports played and there are areas of dirt and dust. Lentz replied, when soccer is done with their season, some work can be done but Softball starts in February so the envelope of time to do something is limited. He explained he would like grade, install the pipes for a sprinkler system, and bring in some soil and sand, and then seed. Wilcox responded he would look into it after figuring out man hours and materials to do the project and review what is in the budget. Commissioner Parrish added the *Lion's Club* is often looking for projects that perhaps we have them volunteer to help.

Commissioner Parrish discussed the *Bankus Fountain* saying it continues to leak and questioned what can be done. Wilcox responded it would either be fixed or turned off.

With Chair Farmer unable to attend the regular October 24th meeting, discussion ensued on changing meetings to the third Thursday for October, November and December. The secretary said she would check availability of the council chambers. (NOTE: a memo was sent out with the following date: October 20, November 17, and December 15th).

Councilor Liaison Willms first off thanked the commissioners; Frances Hartmann and April Gothard, for helping out with the recent litter cleanup. She handed out an info sheet on a SOLV meeting, September 29, 2005 at the Chetco Public Library. The purpose of the meeting is to learn about SOLV and get more people involved in volunteering.

Stout Park:

Commissioner Parrish said with the start of school, the trash has increased. Despite the trash cans being visible at the park, they don't seem to be deterring people from littering. Parrish suggested moving the trash cans closer to the edge of the park and sidewalks.

Commissioner Hartmann discussed two problems at the park; the ivy seems to be taking over some of the trees, and dog-owners are not cleaning up after their dogs. She asked if dog dispensers like those at Sporthaven Beach could be placed in the park. Director Wilcox responded that one of his goals is to put dispensers in all the parks.

With no further business before the Commission, the meeting adjoined at 8:01 p. m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cathie Mahon	•
Recording Secretary	
	·
Approved by the Park	s and Recreation Commission
Date:	2005

CITY OF BROOKINGS





MEMO

TO: Parks & Recreation Commission

Don Wilcox, Director of Public Works John Cowan, Public Works Supervisor

Parks Maintenance: Dave Lentz and Randy Mitchem

FROM: Cathie Mahon, Secretary

DATE: October 14, 2005

RE: Packet for October 20, 2005

Attached please find a copy of the pool activity for 2005 and the comparison with 2004. Jeanne Nelson, Pool Supervisor, presented her report to the City Council at the recent meeting, October 10, 2005

Phone: (541) 469-2163

Fax: (541) 469-3650

All for now.

See you next week!!



Pool Summary 2005

Pool Summary 2004

Individual Swims	\$6,178.75	Individual Swims	\$5,353.00
Passes	\$6,570.50	Passes	\$5,223.40
Lessons	\$15,125.50	Lessons	\$15,499.20
Rentals	\$927.00	Rentals	\$475.00
School Rental	\$1074.00		
	\$29,875.75		\$26,550.60

Attendance

Public Swim	3,250	Public Swim	3,525
Lessons	540	Lessons	588
Lap Swim	1,660	Lap Swim	1,424
Rentals	17	Rentals	9

Your life has a ripple effect... GO MAKE WAVES!



Sponsored by:

BHYA

B-tings dealer wide Agentation
P.O. Box 47

Brookings, OR 97415
(5411-981-2992

Positive choices leave no room for substance abuse.

20 October 2005

Purpose: A Teen Center for the Brookings-Harbor Community.

Name: Bruins Den

Goal: To offer our youth an alternative to the streets, up-river or anywhere else

where there is un-supervised gatherings going on.

Age Group: 13 thru 18, student id required.

Hours: 3:00 pm - 7pm M-T, 3pm-curfew, Fri and Sat. Closed Sunday

Skills: Social skill building, homework assistance, computer skills. Contruction skills for building upkeep and maintenance, Manangement skills for Sr. Class to oversee Center.

Fee: Free to kids unless special event.

Rent - \$950.00 per month.

Insurance – can go under city, our BHYA Insurance

Food - service to be contracted out. They will cover cost of kitchen and cost of food.